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3. On October 1, 2008, the department denied the application for excess assets.   

4. On March 24, 2009, the Claimant. Through his AR. requested a hearing. 

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW 

The Medical Assistance (MA) program is established by Title XIX of the Social Security 

Act and is implemented by Title 42 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR).  The Department 

of Human Services (formerly known as the Family Independence Agency) administers the MA 

program pursuant to MCL 400.10, et seq., and MCL 400.105.  Department policies are found in 

the Program Administrative Manual (PAM), the Program Eligibility Manual (PEM) and the 

Program Reference Manual (PRM).  

Here, the department argues that because the claimant died on , both the 

application filed by claimant’s mother on June 27, 2008, and the subsequent application for MA 

and retroactive MA are invalid because neither party had the authority to do so.   

However, 

Application may be made for a deceased person. (PAM 110, p.4). 

 

The department cites PAM 110 p.9, 

Persons Providing Medical Care 

MA Only 

Persons who provide medical care to the client, or their agents, 
should not act for the client when there is a relative, guardian or 
friend who is willing and able to act. If a court has appointed a 
guardian for a client’s estate (i.e., his income and assets), the 
guardian is usually expected to act for the client. 

An application may be made for newborns surrendered under the 
Safe Delivery Law, (MCL 712.1-712.20) by the provider hospital, 
child-placing agency, and court appointed lawyer-guardian ad 
litem or prospective adoptive parent. 
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A department employee may apply on behalf of a member of the 
employee's family or a child committed to, or placed with, the 
department by court order. 

MA Only 

An authorization to represent is a form of a power of attorney. 
When a person who gave the authorization dies, the power of 
attorney ends. After death, the person does not exist as a legal 
entity, so no one can represent the person. However, if a person 
dies while the application is pending, the application should be 
processed. 

An estate may be created to handle the remaining business and 
financial issues that were outstanding at the time of death. Only a 
probate court can create a decedent’s estate. The court will also 
appoint someone to act as a representative of the estate.   

These two sections may, on their face, seem to be in conflict except the later citation from 

page 9 is in reference to a sub heading “Persons Providing Medical Care.”  

In this instance, the claimant’s mother filed the application.  

MA Only 

Application may be made on behalf of a client by his spouse, 
parent, legal guardian, adult child, stepchild, specified relative or 
any other person provided the person is at least age 18 or married. 
If this person is not a spouse, parent, legal guardian, adult child, 
stepchild, or specified relative the person must have a signed 
authorization to act on behalf of the client, by the client, client’s 
spouse, parent(s) or legal guardian. (PAM 110, p.8). 

Here, the claimant’s mother filed the original application on June 27, 2008, as she was 

authorized to do under PAM 110. 

Regarding the retroactive application: 

RETRO MA APPLICATIONS 

MA Only 

Retro MA coverage is available back to the first day of the third 
calendar month prior to: 






